


Meetings

First Qongregational Chureh of Georgetofm, Mass.

Minister

REV. WILLIAM C. FLEMING

8 Andover Street

WARRANT

October 5, 1066

The members of the First Congregational Chureh of Georgetown
are hereby advised that in asccordance with the Constitution
and By-laws of Said Church, the Autumn Meeting of the Church
will be held Thursday October 13, 1966 at 8 P, M, in the
Vestry, then and there to act on the following listed

Articles:
ARTICLE 1I:

ARTICLE II:

ARTICLE III:

ARTICLE IV:

To hear the report of the Nominating
Committee and to take any action
required thereon.

Lo nhear the report of the Finance
Committee regarding the Church Budget
and to take action thereon.

To hear the report of the Committee
apvointed to review the By-laws and
to take sction thereon.

To take any other action relative to the
Church and/or its property.

BY DIRECTION OF THE CABINET

Posted October 5, 1966









Clerk
REFPORT OF THE CLERK

Membership January 1, 1966 . 382
Admissions: Confession of Faith 14

Transfer of Letter 8
Losses: Death o
Transfer g
e
Membership December 31, 1966 409,
There have been 25 Baptisms
8 Weddings
7 Funerals.

4wo pegulsr Church Meetings and two special Meetinzs to
act on membership have been held,

The Cabinet have held twa regular Meetings.

Wilhelmina M. Marble
CLERK

IN ORIAM
Hﬁnr?gg. Ober

Jessie M, Ackerman



Deacons




Deaconesses




Christian Education




Superintendent




Pilgrim Fellowship
REPORT OF THE PILGRIM FELLOWSHIP

From a smll, yet loyal and active group of seventeen in January 1966 to a
larger, still loyal, active group of thirty—eight in January 1967 ... the
Pilgrim Fellowship meets Sunday evening at 7:00 ... its door always open
to newcomers, be they high school members of our Church Family or teen—
agers having no permanent affiliation with similar fellowship groups
existent in the Commnity.

Through June of last year, the active band of seventeen participated in varied
activities: All took a part in the Youth Sunday service in January; fireside
meetings were held in different homes; sledding and bowling parties consumed
great quantities of pent-up energy. During the early winter months of 1966,
with parental approval and cooperation, the group attended five Sunday night
sex education seminars held at the West Parish Church in Andover, In the
spring, the P. F, took part in a "clean-up/paint~up" day at the Church —

one activity in a series of the group's service projects which includes free
baby—sitting for Couples Club meetings, During the summer, Lynn Simek and
Kathy Prescott represented our P, F, as delegates to the Star Island Youth
Conference in New Hampshire,

From the fall of 1966 to the present, the Fellowship's membership has steadily
built up, mainly due to the influx of a large and very-welcome group of high
school freshmen. A recreational Picnic and Sports Day at Bradley Palmer State
Park kicked off the 1966~1967 season. Our P, F, then hosted an Essex North
Pilgrim Fellowship Rally at our Church with more than 200 young people in
attendance to hear speaker, Rev, Boardman Kathan, Associate Minister of
Christian Education with the United Church Massachusetts Conference. The
Couples Club, as their way of saying "thank you" for past and fubture baby-
sitting services, purchased 38 tickets to a Boston Bruins hockey game, and
the group went by bus to the game in November,

More recent meetings have included serious movies, a roller skating party,
Fireside Meeting and carolling to shut-ins during the Christmas Season. Before
the Church Fair, the young people purchased and wrapped more than 200 grabs

for children to buy at the Fair. They also took turns manning the booth the
two days of the Fair,

A new fund-raising project has been initiated, With the assistance of the
Essex Waste Paper Company of Lawrence, a successful Paper Drive was held on
December 9th. Because of the whole~hearted support of the Church Congregation
and the community, another drive will be held in the early spring, By saving
your newspapers and magazines, you will be aiding the P.F. treasury and at the
same time, they will be performing a service for you,

As the P, F, looks ahead, they realize that they will be taking an even more
active role in service to the Church and community as their membership
increases, Their fellowship is a.friendly gathering of young people where
newcomers will be made to feel welcome.

Phil Southwick
Donn Chatterton, Advisors



Trustees
REPORT.QE THE TRUSTEES

This year we have again been fortunate in having an active and energetic group
of Trustees. These Trustees in conjunction with a mumber of active Church
members and friends, as well as two capable sextons , have accomplished a great
deal in maintaining end improving our Church property.

Listed as follows are principle activities and accomplishments:

1.

2e
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£
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This year the Trustees held a work party from 3-6 P,M. on a Saturday in
March, followed by a free dinner, prepared by Trustees wives, for all those
who participated. About 75 people participated including men women and
children of the Church. The work session was judged to be a real successs
The highlights of the work parbty was good fellowship, while numberous areas
are cleaned and polished, which are outside the responsibilities of our
part-time sexbon,

After mumerous inguiries and study, the Board of Tuustees decided that the
Andover Organ Company should be given the contract to recondition the
organ at an estimated cost of #,000, Prior to signing the contract, an
open meeting of all inmterested and available people of the Church was
held in the fall, This was attended by about twenty people, representing
the music and finance committees, Board of Deacomns, Organist, Board of
Trustees and Revs Southwicke. Mr, Tyler of the Andover Orgau explained in
some detail the work which is to be done, and answered all the questions
askeds Following this session the contrect was signed, and the work
will start the week after Baster, and will take about six weekss After
completion, the organ will be in new condition.

Mre Bunker offered to head the drive to raise the funds reguired for the
organ repair. At this time of letting the conmtract, our Organ fund was
about $2,000, requiring the raising of about $2,000 more. The Christmas
and Easter special offerings were designated for the organ repeir fund.

A new snow~blower and lawnmower were purchased.

Mr. Gaudet inspected the electrical wiring of the Church and then under-—
took the assigmment to modernize and make safe the wiring in the Churchs.
Fuse boxes were replaced with relays, and the load on the wiring through-
out the Church was balanced. The ballast for the flourescent lights in the
Vestry and Long Room were replaced to eliminate the blinking and noise
from these unitse

In June our Mr. & Mrs. Sexton (Joe and Carol Sheehan) resigned, due to
their personal work load, Their efforts over the years that they main-~
tained our Church is greatly appreciated.

Mr. We Maloof was selected as our part-time sexton, and in the six months
that he has been with us, has been very faithful, interested, and’
performed very satisfactorily,

The ceiling in the basement of the Parsonage has been roplaced with
appropriate ceiling blockse Additionally the basement toilet facilities
have been enclosed and other repairs completed o the property, ineluding
rebuilding of the back stairs. We are indebted to Harris Rogers and
Elmer Jones in conjunction with all the members of the Board of Trustees,
and Revs Southwick, in getting this work done.
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A number of men and women interested in the Church School activity, offered
and are in the process of, redecorating the inside of Metcalf Houses The
Trustecs appreciate a great deal the offer to do this, by these dedicated
peoples

The Trustees, as well as, a number of other men and women enjoyed setting
up and cleaning up for the Church Fair. A lot of work was involved, but
all those who participated had = lot of fun and satisfaction.

The blinds, chairs and miscellaneous materials stored in the loft of -
old parsonage were removed and are stored in the Metcalf THouse garagee
As space in the garage is needed, it mey be necessary to dispose of these
things, so if anyone has a special inberest in any of these materials,
they should be sure the Trustees are alerted.

Charlie Woodburn has been an excellent landlord for the Church property
at 6 Cottage Street., He has, throughout the year, collected the rent
every week and maintained the property to the tenants satisfaction.

Numerous other projects have been underteken as follows:

a) Special nylon mats have been placed in entrance in place of old mat,

b) Metealf House garage doors and roof have been repaired and the
building now kept locked.

¢) New railings have been installed on the front steps of the Church
and Parsonage., :

d) New pressurized water fire-extinguishers have been purchased for
the Church, replacing old line soda units.

e) The lock on the side door of the Church has been replaced which,
it is hoped, will overcome the recurring trouble exverienced with

old lock.

The heating of the Church contimues to be of some concern. The removal
of ashes, the occasional failure of stoker, and the daily attention @
required, morning and evening, while the furnace is operating from Oct,
to May, all add to the work, necesgsary to operate the Churche e are
certainly fortunate to have the fullest cooperation of Elliott Brothers
in repairing, starting and consulting on the heating of the Churche

Respectfully submitted.

Douglas E. Melzard, Chairman



Guild
REPORT OF THE GUILD

When I accepted the presidency of the Guild last May, I didn't realize that
the future would be such a challenge, On behalf of the Guild, may I extend
an invitation to all ladies of the Church to beome members, and share this

challenge with me.

Members have been almost 100 per cent in participation, either by taking
an office, a chairmenship or working en a committee. We have had approxi-~
motely forbty-five members at our meetings. Each member of the Board has
agreed to be hostess for one meetings This has led to a close relationship
between Board members and president. Many thanks to them and to alll

Special mention must be made of the appreciation we have of our loyal
Meberial Aids workerss a small but active group of women who are sewing

and sending supplies to home and overseas missionss Special thanks aleo bo
the women who have willingly given of their time to work on the fund raising
suppers for the Guild and the Church Fair Luncheong to the women who have
assisted in special ways, such as in the meking of the beautiful Christmas
wreathe, which adorned the Church doors as Christmastime, and to those who

have been involved in the planning and executing of the programs and activities
of Guilda

To raise money, we've put on suppers, open to the public, and will be

sponsoring Stunt Night nnce againe Our pledge is $300 and we have donated
$50 to Metecalf House for curtains,.

Our Conversation Cormer has done a great deal to promote friendliness to
both new and regular members, Members with hobbies are asked to exhibit
their collections at this Conversation Cornere

In Septmeber, Mre. Parker from the Jewel Mill spoke on gemss We were intrigued

by this nearly blind man who spoke so deseriptively, that he painted pictures
with his wordse

In October Al Lewis, who at the time was living at Ste. Mary's Rectory, spoke
to us about India and his lay missionary work theres Our guests were ladies
groups from other churches in Georgetown. November brought us Frank MeHugh,
Jandscape artist and good friend,

We'tre looking forward to January 31lst, when we invite our husbands out to
hear Louise Morse speak on her humorous world adventure trips. The future
holds several more eveningsof interesting programse. There will be some
religious programs, one of which will have as our speaker, our own minister,
Mrs Southwick, There will be Goerge Graskritz, who is an actor=directer
friond, and for the May meeting I will present my program, "Drummer Boy of

Sholoh", as my way of saying thank you to the Guild when I will be retiring
as president.

Respectfully submitted

Elizabeth Ann Gynan
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RECEIPTS

201

202

203  MISSTIONS
203,1
20342

Treasurer
TREASURER'S REPORT

January 1, 1966 ~~ December 31, 1966

Pledges=~Current Expenses
Loose Collect

Regular Collect
Special Collect

204 CHURCH SCHOOL

205
206,.1
206.2

204,.1
204.2

Regular Collect

Missions

Dividends, Int. & Reimbursement
Building Fund

Improvement Fund

208 MISCELLANEOUS

209
211

203,11

205

208,3

208,1

208,42
208,63

Church Fair 1965 " 51,25
Church Fair 1966 1,641.62
Initial Offering 31043
Special Donations 965,97
Memorial Fund

Orgen Fund

ADDITIONAL DETAILS OF RECEIPTS

Regular Missions ~ Church
Donation to OCWM by Missionary Society
Dividends, Interest & Reimbursements
Dividends and Interest

Interest from Perley Fund 300,00

Interest,General Fund ;
(reinvest 1lOpercent) 218,45
Dividen@s (reinvest 10 percemnt)640.34
: LI83, 11

Reimbursements i
Creche 82,00
Addressograph, Couples Club 200,00
Essex North Office supplies 15,50
Bible School 80,36
P.F. 16465
Flowers 62,10
Wedding 20,00
376461

Special Donations
Easter Donation (for Organ Fund) 415,97
Money Given to purchase shares

in Massachusetts Conge. Fund 500,00
Money given for Fair Expenses 50,00
Organ Fund
Christmas '65 offering 140.85
General Donations 11939
Couples Club 250,00

Christmas !'66 offering 152,75

$16,399.35
1,398.99

2,130490
89,82

546,68
184,26
1,630.38
325,50
1,925.75

2,690.27
94:025
662 699
328,079,14

100,00

¥ 1,630,538

965,97

662499



DISBURSEMENTS

LEADERSHIP AND SERVICES OF OUR MINISTRY

301
302
303
304
305
306
307
308
309
310
311
312
314
315
316
317
318
319
320,51
320+2

Ministerts Salary

Pulpit Supply

Health Insurance

Minister's Anmuity =
Minister!s Car Allowance
Traveling Expenses (Conferences)

Deacons Supplies ($40.00 of which was reimbursed)

Organist—~Choir Director

Music Supplies

Board of Christian Education
Vacabtion Bible School ;
Per Capita Fellowship Cont.
Flowers

Deaconess Expenses

Social Committee Expenses
Treasurerts Salary
Collectorts Salary

Long Range Planning Comm. Expenses
Junior Choir Expenses

Junior Choir Directors Salary

OUR ADMINISTRATIONAL EXPENSES

401
402
403
404

405

Church Secretary
Stationery, Postge, Printing, Office Supplies
Sextou‘s Salary
Church Utiiities

Heat 1,364.95
Electricity 261,54
Water 63,00
Telephone 303646
Gas 50,84

Parsonage Utilities

CUR CHURCH PROPERTY MAINTENANCE AND REPAIR

501
502
503
504

Church Building Care )

Parsonage Upkeep ) Trustees (1,710.%)
Supplies )

Insurance

CAPITAL INVESTMENTS AND EQUIPMENT

601
602
603

604

Office Equipment

Church School Equipment

Improvement Fund
Improvement Fund Savings Acc!t
Building Fund Savings Account

Reinvestment of 10 per cemt of Dividends & Int,

% 5,496,00
125,00
126400
695475
600400

47,70
91.72
1,709,12

40429
1,240.40

138,50
32 650
138,71
13.05
200,00
200,00

o s g e

B e

100,00
$10,994,74

600400
794,36
1,656,400

2,043579
600,00
~5,694,15

65368
270,08
787,18
816,97
e

357,96
62655

1,925,75
325,50
83,78
2,755,562



DEBT RETIREMENT AND RESERVES

701 Mortgage Payments on Parsonage

702 Reserve for contingencies and Depreciation
of Building Equipmente.
19651s Deposit from Fair 650,00
1966's Deposit from Fair 650,00

OUR CHRISTIAN WORLD MISSIONS AND OTHER BENEVOLENCES

9UL Missions

Regular Missions

World Day of Prayer

Women's Missionary Society OCWM
9012 Andover Newton
901.3 Church School Missions

Korean Orphan

Paid-up Pilgrim Fellowship Orphan

DISBURSEMENTS FROM MISCELLANEOUS RECEIPTS

1208 Miscellaneous Disbursements
Deposited $500 in Georgetown Savings Bank
January 6, to later be invested
(In Oct. $500 withdrawn from Savings Account
and deposited in checking account)
October 25, 1966, 2L Shares of The Mass.
Congregational Fund were purchased,
Guild Money For Study Improvement
Elliots =- Campeting
Execter Handkercheif for Curtains
Thanksgiving Collection to Carleton Home
Haverhill YMCA - Boys Basketball

Miscell aneous
1209 Memorial Fund
1211 Organ Fund
SUMMARY

Balance on Hand January 1, 1966

Total Receipts 1/1/66 to 12/31/66

Total Disbursements

Balance on Hand December 31, 1966

%% Held in Checking Account for:

1967 Pledges 225,00
Church Sch. Miss. 108,48
Couples Club 7875

Minister's Study
Imp. Fund (Guild) L9.05
1,61.28

$ 1,02L492

1,300,00

2,320,92

1,830.90
2430
100,00
200,00

120,00
80.00
2,333.20

500,00

50577

88,00
50,08
87452
8l1.00
357.78
9425

3,0116.436

2,99 426
28, 07910

31,073.L0
29,1176480
"1,596.60



#3594

MORTGAGE ACCOUNT

Hart Cicrcle Property New Parsonage
Balance January 1, 1966
Payments  TInterest 570,06

Principle 54,0410
L0

Balance December 31, 1966

SAVINGS ACCOUNTS

Georgetown Savings Bank

#1281

#1LL17

#1lL 25

#1L), 26

Memorial Fund

Balance = January 1, 1966
Deposits
Interest

Withdrawals
Balance on Hand -~ December 31, 1966

Improvement Fund

Balance - January 1, 1966
Deposits

Interest

Balance - December 31, 1966

General Fund (Spec, Notice Acc't)

Balance - January 1, 1966
Deposits
Interest

Withdrawals
Balance December 31, 1966

Deacon's Fund

Balance = January 1, 1966
Deposit
Interest

Withdrawals
Balance December 31, 1966

$10,770,02

10,229,92

1,243:38
9l 25
1,092

1,378455

685 609
693.L6

2,398.08
1,925,.75

127,88
L5171

L BTl
583478
213,43

5,025,15
713,43

I 3% 472

96342l
336485
12,69
1,3E2 o 78
200,00
1,1;2.78



#16513

#1ll 27

#1661

#15L 51

SAVINGS ACCOUNTS (cont,)

Deacons! Fund (Special Notice Account)

Balance — January 1, 1966
Interest

Withdrawals
Balance ~ December 31; 1966

Mission Fund

Balance - January 1, 1966
Interest

Withdrawals
Balance — December 31, 1966

Reserve Account

Balance — January 1, 1966
Deposits
Interest

Withdrawals
Balance December 31, 1966

Pew Cushion Fund

Balance ~ January 1, 1966
Interest
Balance December 31, 1966

HAVERHILL SAVINGS BANK

#157L30

#161328

Organ Fund

Balance ~ January 1, 1966
Deposits

Interest

Balance —~ December 31, 1966

Building Fund

Balance ~ January 1, 1966
Deposits '
Interest

Balance — December 31, 1966

5,500,00
171,88
2,621.88
121,88
5,500.00

1,020.63
116,68
1,067,31
112431
1,025.00

3.5

L5099
1,078.96

78{-5 7
2,15 7L

991,88
325,50
L6431
1,363.69

Caroline E. Sheehan, Treasurer









Audit

Janmuary 25, 1966

Mina Marble, Clerk
First Congretational Church
Georgetown, Mass.,

We have of this datg examined the Collector's books and the Treasurer's
books and found them in order,

The Collector's monthly receipts were compared with the Treasurer's accounts
and were found to be in agreement.

A11 of the Treasurer's accounts were checked and found to be in balance, as

were the bank books of the various accounts,

Respectfully submitted,

Mditing Committee,

o o



Nominating




